

DAVID P. ANDREWS

DIRECT DIAL: 814,943.7796 FAX: 814.943.0519 dandrews@andrewsbeard.com DAVID P. ANDREWS CARL P. BEARD PATRICK J. FANELLI AIMEE L. WILLETT

Elizabeth A. Benjamin Jason M. Imler Emily L. Bristol

September 15, 2010

Rebecca S. Markert, Staff Attorney Freedom From Religion Foundation P.O. Box 750 Madison, WI 53701

RE: Bellwood Antis School District

Dear Ms. Markert:

As attorney for the Bellwood Antis School District, your recent letter of September 13, 2010 has been forwarded to me. The Bellwood Antis School District thanks you for bringing this matter to its attention regarding the Bible/Library Club. The Superintendent was not aware that this club was being conducted during the school day. I wish to inform you that the Bellwood Antis School District has taken immediate steps to discontinue the Bible/Library Club during the school day, and it will not be led or supervised by a teacher of the School District.

The District will permit the Bible/Library Club to meet before or after school as a student-run organization.

If you should have any other questions concerning this matter, I would request that you direct them to my attention.

Sincerely

David P. Andrews

cc: Dr. G. Brian Toth, Superintendent